
Christmas Day Paddle  
Board Race Results

The traditional Diamond Head 
Buoy Paddle Board Race was con­
ducted on Christmas Day under new 
sponsorship and over a new course, 
and as usual, most of the competitors 
and winners were Outrigger mem­
bers. The start this year was at Kai- 
mana Beach, and the 10 racers 
rounded a channel flag to the Dia­
mond Head buoy, then to Wreck buoy, 
and returned to the channel flag and 
finish.

Kiki Spangler, son of member Earl 
Spangler, showed the same form he 
did in winning five years ago by pad­
dling his sleek racing board over the 
7-mile course under very windy and 
rough conditions in the fantastic time 
of one hour, 8 minutes, 54 seconds. 
Second to finish and repeat winner in 
the stock board division was Outrig­
ger member Dale Hope with a time of 
1:23:57. Winner in the Malibu board 
division, and 6th overall, was Outrig­
ger member Mike Fox in 1:47:02.

The complete race results: 1. Kiki 
Spangler (racing); 2. Dale Hope 
(stock); 3. Bruce Ames (racing); 4. 
Donny Mailer (stock); 5. Burt Gordon 
(stock); 6. Mike Fox (Malibu); 7. Brant 
Ackerman (racing); 8. John Hedlund 
(Malibu); 9. Loyd Meissenburg (Ma­
libu); 10. Mike Spalding (Malibu).

Winners in a run-swim-run relay 
were the team of Kimo Austin, Walter 
Guild, Fred Hemmings, Jr., and Kisi 
Haine. Rod Muller, Dale Hope, Mary 
Fox, and Burt Gordon placed second 
and Tom and Marilyn Haine teamed 
with Mike Spalding and Loyd Meis­
senburg to take third.

Waikiki Surf Club belatedly can­
celled its 20-year sponsorship of this 
event. Many thanks to Federated In­
surance Agency for coming in at the 
last moment to provide the handsome 
trophies. Thanks also to Club mem­
bers Fred Hemmings, Jr., Cline Mann, 
Paul MacLaughlin and Outrigger 
beach captain Wayne Faulkner for 
conducting the race.
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Ten OCC Members in 
Rim of Pacific Marathon

Among the 297 entrants who offi­
cially completed the 1974 Rim of the 
Pacific Marathon were ten OCC mem­
bers, including men, women, and 
children. (If we have inadvertenly 
omitted the name of any member who 
ran, we are sorry.)

Jan Newhart placed first in the 
Women’s Veterans Division. Her time 
of 4 hours, 2 minutes, 16 seconds set 
a new national record for 46-year-old 
women. Overall she finished 174th.

Sue Stricklin, with a time of 3:51:46, 
placed second in the Women’s Mast­
ers Division. Overall, she was 149th 
to complete the 26-mile, 385-yard 
course.

OCC member Morton Mandel 
placed 11th in the M en’s Veterans 
Division and finished 192nd overall. 
His time was 4:14:22.  Dr. Jack Scaff 
finished 69th overall with a time of 
3 hours, 22 minutes, 22 seconds.

Bill Stricklin IV, eleven years old, 
came in 277th overall with a time of 
5:31:56. His brother John, eight years 
old, finished 292nd in six hours, seven 
minutes, 41 seconds. Father Bill 
Stricklin came in 70th in the Open 
Division and 203rd overall with a 
time of 4:18:32.

Outrigger members Bill Burgess, 
Fred Hemmings, Jr., and Bruce Ames 
finished 161st, 241st, and 286th re­
spectively.

OCC Marathon Team  
starts training for ’75

The OCC will compete in the 3rd 
Annual Rim of the Pacific Marathon 
scheduled for December, 1975. Train­
ing begins this month for a team that 
will be representative of OCC mem­
bership, including boys and girls 
along with men and women runners.

Team Captain Bill Brooks is co­
ordinating an overall training pro­
gram to include talks on different 
phases of the sport— nutritional, 
physical, historical— as well as in­
dividual running and training pro­
grams. There will be special exotic 
Sunday morning trial runs in differ­
ent parts of Oahu followed by break­
fast at a jogger’s table on the Hau 
Terrace. Credit toward 1,000-mile 
plaques will be given for training 
mileages to all members of the mara­
thon team.

Training is aimed at competing in 
Hawaii’s marathon, but the main 
objective is for every Outrigger run­
ner to finish the long-distance race. 
Twenty-one runners have signed up 
to date. Those interested in joining 
the team are invited to add their 
names to the roster at the front desk 
of the Club. For additional details 
see or call Bill Brooks. Tel.: 734-8306.
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